Subject: Celebrating Conservation District Week & Request for Increased Support

Dear [Recipient’s Name],

We are pleased to announce that the Pennsylvania Association of Conservation Districts (PACD) will celebrate Conservation District Week April 20-26, 2025. This week serves as an opportunity to recognize the Pennsylvania General Assembly’s steadfast support of conservation districts. Thanks to this support, districts can successfully develop and implement impactful conservation projects that would not have been possible without state funding. This funding also enables districts to maintain their staff, enhancing their ability to implement programs and practices that help Pennsylvania meet state and federal environmental goals.

We sincerely appreciate your commitment to conservation programs and funding. Your continued support of conservation district budgetary line items and project funds has led to significant, measurable environmental benefits for all Pennsylvanians while stimulating economic growth. Through the multiplier effect, these investments inject capital into the private sector, driving local economies forward.

To ensure conservation districts can continue meeting agency and community needs and keep pace with rising costs, PACD respectfully requests an increase of 6.5% in the PA Department of Agriculture (PDA) and PA Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) conservation district line items in the proposed 2025-2026 state budget. Increasing this funding is essential to maintaining the programs and services that our communities rely on.

Conservation districts have a long history of effective collaboration with state agencies and remain committed to working efficiently and cost-effectively. Increasing the conservation district line items in the PDA and DEP budgets will ensure districts can continue delivering the valuable services that Pennsylvania citizens have come to expect.

Attached, you will find the PACD press release and a priority factsheet for your reference. Our priorities include support for our agency partners, continued dedicated funding for the Clean Streams Fund and ACAP program, and increasing the Growing Greener grant program’s administrative expense limitation. Please feel free to share these materials. Additional information on conservation district activities is available on our website at www.pacd.org.

Thank you for your ongoing support of conservation districts in Pennsylvania. We truly appreciate your dedication to protecting our natural resources and fostering a strong conservation legacy.

Sincerely,

[Your Name]
[Your Title]
[Your Contact Information]
